Tara Stout

From: Carolyn Brooks

Sent: Tuesday, November 8, 2022 9:14 AM

To: BOS-District I; BOS-District Il; BOS-District Ill; BOS-District IV; BOS-District V
Cc: Donald Ashton; Tara Stout

Subject: RE: Legistar #22-1908

Dear Board of Supervisors,

The El Dorado County Office of Education (EDCOE) provided state grant funds to the Library so that we could
provide support services to Family, Friends, and Neighbors (FFNs) home childcare providers for the last two
years. This grant-funding ceased on June 30, 2022, however, many of the care givers were still in need of
support so the Library has continued their work utilizing salary savings. Due to the Covid pandemic and home
site visit restricts, the original grant funds were not fully expended, and EDCOE asked for an extension from
the state through the end of this fiscal year. This extension was finally approved this summer, and we would
request your approval to accept these grant funds retroactively to July 1, 2022 and continuing through
December 31, 2022. Thank you for your consideration.

Carolyn Brooks

Director of Library Services
El Dorado County

(530) 621-5546
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